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NIAGARA MOHAWK POWER CORPORATl0N/300 ERIE BOULEVARD WEST. SYRACUSE. N.Y.13202/ TELEPHONE (315) 474-1511

SAMUEL F. MANNO
VICE PRESIDENT |

NUCLEAR CONSTRUCTION |

September 23, 1982

Office of Inspection and Enforcement
Region I
Attention: Mr. R. W. Starostecki, Director
Division of Project and Resident Prograas
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
631 Park Avenue
King of Prussia, PA 19406

Re: Nine Mile Point Unit 2
Docket No. 50-410

Dear fir. Starostecki:

Enclosed is a final report in accordance with 10CFR50.55(e) concerning

Rosemount pressure transmitters flodel No.1152. This condition was reported

by telephone to your staff on June 17, 1980.

Very truly yours,

NIAGARA 110 HAWK POWER CORPORATION

y% / W)
Samuel F. Manno
Vice President -
Nuclear Construction
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Enclosure

xc: Director of Inspection and Enforcement
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555

fir. R. D. Schulz, Resident Inspector
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NIAGARA M0 HAWK POWER CORPORATION
Nine Mile Point Unit 2

Docket No. 50-410

Final Report
Under 10CFR50.55(e) Regarding

Rosemount Pressure Transmitters
Model No.1152

Description of the Problem

The problem concerns Rosemount pressure transmitters Model No.1152 with
output codes A and D. These transmitters provide ambiguous output at
pressures over or under the specified pressure range. This condition
previously had been reported to the Region V office of Inspection and
Enforcement by our nuclear steam system supplier, General Electric (GE), in
accordance with the requirements of 10CFR21.

Analysis of Safety Implications

GE has now informed NMPC that Model No.1152 pressure transmitters supplied to
Nine Mile Point Unit 2 do not use the A or D amplifier boards. Therefore, a
deficiency concerning Rosemount pressure transmitters Model No.1152 with
output codes A and D does not exist on Nine Mile Point Unit 2.


